## Tracy Van de Wiel

From: Planning Dept. General Email Sent: March 31, 2023 2:05 PM

**To:** Brett Kormos; Anita Charest; Tracy Van de Wiel **Subject:** FW: Burton Lake proposed Campground expansion

From: Info <info@rdek.bc.ca>

**Sent:** Friday, March 31, 2023 2:04 PM

**To:** Planning Dept. General Email <planningdept@rdek.bc.ca> **Subject:** FW: Burton Lake proposed Campground expansion

From: Beverley Skaalrud

**Sent:** Friday, March 31, 2023 2:02 PM

To: Info < info@rdek.bc.ca >

Subject: Burton Lake proposed Campground expansion

Dear RDEK Board of Directors;

I am writing with regards to the proposed campground expansion at the Burton Lake area near Elko.

I understand that 70 sites have already been approved.

I also understand that another 62 sites are pending approval.

Living in an area where there is increasing numbers of 'tourists' to our area. I would like to see this further development stop. Taxpayers seem to be paying for the excess garbage generated from these campgrounds, tolerating the extra traffic, noise and population. More campgrounds will NOT make any community prosper (except the owner) as these recreational dwellers bring all their stuff with them and don't add to the local economy.

I'm not aware if any of these concerns have been taken into consideration.

Please do not approve of any further campgrounds in Area B.

Sincerely,

Beverley Skaalrud

Kragmont, BC (Area B)

--

You can judge the character of others by how they treat those who can do nothing to them or for them.

## Tracy Van de Wiel

From: Planning Dept. General Email Sent: March 31, 2023 2:05 PM

**To:** Brett Kormos; Tracy Van de Wiel; Anita Charest **Subject:** FW: Proposed Burton Lake Campground

Not sure who may be working on this campground app ...

-----Original Message----From: Info <info@rdek.bc.ca>

Sent: Friday, March 31, 2023 1:49 PM

To: Planning Dept. General Email <planningdept@rdek.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Proposed Burton Lake Campground

----Original Message----

From: John Todd

Sent: Friday, March 31, 2023 1:20 PM

To: Info <info@rdek.bc.ca>

Subject: Proposed Burton Lake Campground

## Dear RDEK Board of Directors;

I am writing in regard to the proposed campground expansion at the Burton Lake area near Elko. I understand that 70 sites have already been approved. 70 RV sites will have a serious environmental impact on the Burton Lake area. It is a dry area so it poses a fire hazard as well as a threat to the sensitive grasslands there. Having another 62 sites will clog the roads, increase environmental degradation and disturb the quiet nature of the existing rural residents. Please do not approve of any further campgrounds in the Elko area.

Yours truly John Todd Baynes Lake

Sent from my iPhone